
 
 
This document supplements the various codes of conduct adopted by The Isle of 
Wedmore Football Club as part of the FA Level 3 club Policies and expands on the 
process for disciplinary fines incurred.  
 
Youth Players:  
Any conduct fines incurred by youth players of Isle of Wedmore Football Club will be 
handled as follows:  
 

• The fine/fines will be sent/emailed to the parent/guardian of the respective youth 
player (as per the FA FAN account linked parent/guardian).  

• IOWFC will pay the fine online and complete the online acknowledgment forms 
(accessible only by club Committee). 

• The parent/guardian will then be contact to reimburse the IOWFC for the cost of 
the fine/fines. It is the responsibility of the guardian to ensure that the payment 
is made promptly on behalf of the youth player. Failure to pay within the advised 
time frame may result in suspension.  

 
Adult Players:  
For adult players of The Isle of Wedmore Football Club fines will be managed as 
follows:  

• Any conduct fines will be sent directly to the individual concerned.  
• Responsibility is placed upon the IOWFC Discipline manager to ensure that the 

fine is paid promptly within the quoted time frame.  
• The adult player will then be contact to reimburse the IOWFC for the cost of the 

fine/fines. It is the responsibility of the player to ensure that the payment is 
made promptly. 

• Consequences of Non-Payment:  
In the event of non-payment of fines, the related player will be suspended by the 
club while the underlying fine remains outstanding.  

 
General Policy:  
Membership of The IOWFC automatically implies agreement with this fines policy. Non-
payment of fines may result in additional disciplinary action as deemed appropriate by 
the club.  
 
 
 
 



Additional Notes:  
 
It is crucial that all fines are settled promptly to uphold the values and standards of The 
Isle of Wedmore Football Club. Failure to comply with this fines policy may result in 
further disciplinary measures, including potential suspension from matches and club 
activities.  
As a not for profit voluntarily run club we do not have the funds to cover the costs of 
fines under any circumstances. 
 
 


